MINUTES OAKWOOD CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION OCTOBER 1, 2018

The Council of the city of Oakwood, Ohio, met in a work session on Monday, October 1, 2018 in the conference room of the Oakwood Municipal Building, 30 Park Avenue. The Mayor of the city, William Duncan, presided.

Council members in attendance were Mayor William Duncan, Vice Mayor Steve Byington, Councilmember Rob Stephens, Councilmember Anne Hilton and Councilmember Chris Epley. Staff in attendance were City Manager Norbert Klopsch and City Attorney Rob Jacques. Also attending for the discussion on the Utility Web Portal item was Finance Director Cindy Stafford, CPA.

Mayor Duncan called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and began by reviewing the agenda for the regular session this evening. Thereafter, Mayor Duncan led a discussion on the following agenda items:

- STATUS REPORTS: Mayor Duncan noted that there are no scheduled status reports for the regular session this evening.
- VISITORS: Mayor Duncan mentioned that the following two visitors will brief City Council at the regular session this evening:
 - Regional Trails and Bikeways Matt Lindsay, Manager, Environmental Planning, MVRPC
 - o Ohio Legislative Updates, State Representative Jim Butler
- LEGISLATION: Council discussed the following two resolutions on the regular session agenda this evening:
 - A Resolution approving the Solid Waste Management Plan of the Montgomery County Solid Waste Management District, Mr. Epley
 - o A Resolution expressing Council's Opposition to State Issue 1, Mayor Duncan
- STAFF REPORT: Mayor Duncan confirmed with Finance Director Cindy Stafford that she will deliver a staff briefing at the regular session this evening.
- COUNCIL COMMITTEES
 - o Planning & Zoning, Vice Mayor Byington
 - Sign Ordinance: Mr. Klopsch reported that the new information sign is now installed in front of the Community Center at the corner of E. Schantz Avenue and Patterson Road. Staff is reviewing the sign code to identify changes needed to accommodate the new style of computer-generated signs. Any proposed zoning code changes will first be presented to the Planning Commission for a recommendation.
 - o Public Utilities/Waterworks/Sewer, Mr. Epley
 - ➤ Utility Web Portal: Finance Director Cindy Stafford briefed Council on plans to enhance the options for paying city utility and tax bills. The new system would utilize latest technologies to provide citizens with additional payment options. The cost of the new system is approximately \$3,000 annually. It is anticipated that \$10,000 15,000 in current expenses can be eliminated as citizens begin to use the new automated systems. Mrs. Stafford also mentioned that she recently completed the required annual training on investment management. This training is required by the Ohio Treasurer's Office through the Center for Public Investment Management. At the conclusion of her comments, Mrs. Stafford departed the meeting.

Safety & Traffic, Mr. Stephens

Mr. Klopsch mentioned that he discussed staff's Dogs and Leashes: recommendation to require that dogs be on leashes with the Board of Health at the September 25 meeting. Staff will prepare legislation for consideration at an upcoming council meeting.

BOARDS & COMMISSIONS

o Planning Commission, Vice Mayor Byington

> Jeff Shulman Retirement: Mr. Klopsch reported that he met with Planning Commission Chairman Mr. Shulman last week. Mr. Shulman's last Planning Commission meeting will be this Wednesday, October 3. Consistent with previous discussions, Mr. Klopsch will ask Greg Lauterbach if he has interest in moving from the Board of Zoning Appeals to the Planning Commission. Greg is a registered architect. If Mr. Lauterbach leaves the BZA, Mr. Shulman suggested that Nick Endsley would be a good person to consider for the vacated BZA position.

MISCELLANEOUS

o Health Commissioner Retirement: Mr. Klopsch mentioned that he will meet with Dr. Stephen Enseleit, MD to discuss his interest in serving as the new health Dr. Enseleit was recommended for this position by outgoing commissioner. commissioner, Dr. Richard Garrison, MD.

"Do-Not-Solicit" List: Mr. Klopsch noted that the city will be sending approximately 600 postcard notices to Oakwood property owners who have had their addresses on the "Do-Not-Solicit" list for five years. Under city ordinance, inclusion on this list must

be renewed every five years.

Orchardly Park Veterans Memorial: Mr. Klopsch confirmed that Council received an invitation from Oakwood Girl Scout Troop 30149 to attend a Veterans Memorial dedication event on Saturday, November 10. This event will take place at Orchardly

Mr. Klopsch discussed his recommendation for 2018 Civic o Rotary Awards:

Leadership and Community Service Awards.

October 24 - 29 Vacation: Mr. Klopsch noted that he will be making a trip to California to visit family from Wednesday, October 24 through Monday, October 29.

At 7:15 p.m., Mayor Duncan closed the work session and opened an executive session for conference with attorney.

At 7:25 p.m., Mayor Duncan closed the executive session for conference with attorney and City Council moved to regular session.

> William DD Mayor

ATTEST: